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      It’s the end of the guild year and the begin-
ning of a new one.  We have had a great time 
this past year with rewarding programs, work-
shops, and special events.  I would like to 
thank all the board and committee members 
for their service to the guild.  As volunteers, 
they are always there, in the background, 
keeping things organized and helping to make 
the routine and special events run smoothly.  
We couldn’t do this without them! 

     At the May meeting, we welcomed the new 
slate of officers and committees who will guide 
us through our 2009/2010 guild year.  I’m look-
ing forward to another year as President and 
hope to get better acquainted with all of you.  
Each board and committee member is ready to 
take on the challenge of her job.  For example, 
the Programs/Workshops brochure that you 
should each have is really beautiful this year.  
Kudos to Dawnell and Kim for their hard work 
– wow, a color brochure – you’re spoiling us!!  
Sign-ups for the workshops are already in pro-

gress so be sure to get signed up for the ones 
you want.  They are open to non-members, 
too. 

     We’ll be changing our meeting location in 
June.  We enjoyed meeting at Garden Road 
Elementary in March and will be returning 
there for our June Potluck on June 8th.  Keep 
an eye on the newsletter and website to be sure 
you know where our meeting will be held.  Al-
though the school district doesn’t charge us 
any rent, they can cancel our room reserva-
tions forcing us to make other arrangements on 
short notice. 

     During this new guild year, please invite 
your friends to join us.  Each meeting is a great 
opportunity to get inspired and to meet up 
with friends.  It’s time to renew your member-
ship, too, and we are hoping to see each of you 
at all our meetings.  

Susan Axelrod, President  Meetings: 

• Board Meeting: Mon. 
6/01/09, 6:30 PM, Potluck, 
home of  Dawnell Muecke.  
Incoming and Outgoing 
board members should at-
tend. 

• Guild Meeting:  Mon. 
6/08/09, 7 PM, Potluck 
and guild meeting, Garden 
Road Elementary School 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Don Russell: Webmaster 
Debbie Keener: Newsletter Editor 
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Patchwork Post 

President’s Message 

Library News 

We are delighted to report that our very own 
Wendy Mathson has donated her new book to 
the guild library:    A New Light on Storm at 
Sea Quilts: One Block-An Ocean of Design Pos-
sibilities.  This book is so popular - it was 
checked out of the library on a reserve - before 
we even had it in our files!  Thank You, 
Wendy!!  
We will not be bringing the library to our June 
pot-luck meeting but if you would like to re-
serve Wendy's book (or any other book) just e-
mail or call Yvonne Gagne or Holly Torrez; we 
will bring all summer reserves to the September 
meeting.   
 
REMINDER:  ALL BOOKS THAT ARE CUR-
RENTLY CHECKED OUT MUST BE RE-

TURNED AT THE JUNE MEETING.  We will 
be doing an inventory this summer and it is 
imperative that we confirm possession of all 
guild books.         
 
THANK YOU to all the participants in our 
Silent Auction!!  It was our best auction yet. 
We will have our next silent auction at the Sep-
tember meeting. We are attempting to remove 
books from the library that have not been 
checked out for over four or five years.  If you 
haven't reviewed the auction table - please do it 
in September. We will have 30 more books for 
your bidding. 

 Holly Torrez 



 

 

Philanthropy 

WOW! “The Challenge of the Century” was a tremendous success thanks to eight wonderful la-
dies. Their quilts were all works of art, making it very hard to decide “Viewer Choice.“ Susan 
Rolfsen tallied the votes and the Chicken/Rooster Quilt made by Janice Rudgers won. Note: Four 
quilts are going to Rady’s Children Hospital, including the Chicken/Rooster Quilt (this quilt will 
be displayed at the 4th of July Quilt Show first before heading to Rady‘s Children Hospital); four 
quilts are destined for Veteran’s Hospital. 

Summary of Giving Season of 2008-2009 …Last year, June 2008 thru May 2009, the following 
items were donated to Philanthropy from the guild members: 52 quilts, 165-196 placemats, 17 
quilt tops, 14 doo-rags, 1 chemo-scarf, 11 wheel chair bags, 150 Christmas stockings. These items 
were donated to Veteran's Hospital, Life Choices Center, Penasquitos Lutheran Church (for their 
charity work - our guild used their facility for workshops), So, Rady's Children's Hospital, Meals 
on Wheels, St Claire's Home, Miramar Library, Quilts of Valor (for returning wounded veterans), 
and Palomar Hospital. (Note: Eight to ten quilt tops, backs, and batting are waiting to be com-
pleted.) The best news of all … at least 84 guild members participated.. “Thank You” for empha-
sizing the “Friend” in “Friendship Guild”.  

 Lee Olson and Jean Nagy 

2009-2010 Officers and            
Committee Chairs: 

Susan Axelrod: President 

<open>: President-elect 

Dawnell Muecke: 1st VP              
Kim Szewczynski 

LeeMary Heath: 2nd VP 

Mary Casner: Secretary 

Cheryl Wilson: Treasurer 

Debbie Keener: Parliamentarian 

Deb Tait: Banner 

Francis Symons: Block of the 
Month 

<open>: Block Exchange, Round 
Robin, Other 

Roberta Russell: Door Prizes 

<open>: Historian  

Holly Torrez: Librarian           
Yvonne Gagne 

Mary Rozendal: Mailing 

Francine Nadey: Membership &  
Carol Geising       Directory 

Kathy Kudrawec: New Members 

<open>: Opportunity of the 
Month 

Susan Prioleau : Opportunity 
Quilt 09-10 

<open> : Opportunity Quilt 10-11 

Hope Campbell: Philanthropy                
JoNeil D’Addario, Mary Tabar 

Roberta Russell: Public Rela-
tions / Media 

Lou Pennock: Refreshments, 
Retreats 

Mary Tabar: SCCQG Liaison 

Shelly Gragg: Sharing 

Stephanie Gragg: Telephone Tree 

<open>: Ways and Means /Store      

Don & Lois Russell: Webmaster 

Opportunity of the Month 

This year’s President’s Challenge is sure to be fun for all.  Each quilt displayed at the June meet-
ing will be a test for you – figure out the title of the song that is depicted and vote for your favor-
ites!  A new challenge will be announced at the September meeting - are you ready to join the 
fun?  

With three items up for raffle, we raised $33. 

The winners were: 

Stripples book and ruler: Liz Schmidt 

Topiary pattern and fabrics: Leslie Aselis 

Travel Mate: LeeMary Heath 

  

It's been fun, but time for me to move 
on.  Big thanks to everyone who bought a 
ticket! 

 Rebecca Lighthill 
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“Name that Tune” President’s Challenge 

Treasurer’s Report                
(submitted by Cheryl Wilson) 

 



 

 

Pattern - Paducah Dogwood/Fat 1/8s - Karen McCarty 

 Fat quarters/project bag - Rosie's - Amy Smyth 

 Book - Quilted Potpourri - Cheryl Wilson 

 Book - Complete Guide to Quilting - Rosie's - Barbara 
Findley 

 Fat quarters/project bag - Rosie’s-Joan Warczakowski 

 Book - I Can't Believe I'm Quilting - Kathi Doleshal 

 Book - Take Along Totes - Mimi Byrne 

 Clearly Perfect Angles/Quilters Template Plastic - Lee 
Olson 

 Pin Cushion - Jennifer Shults 

 Gingher Seam Ripper - Cherie Brown 

 Art Bin Super Satchel - Lorraine Marstall 

 Gift Cert Amidon Quilt Works - Leslie Aselis 

 Roberta Russell 

I will be taking sign-ups and deposits for the Sept. 25-27th 
retreat at the June meeting.  We have lots of spots left so 
grab a friend and plan on coming.  The cost is $200.00 for a 
shared room and $270.00 for a private room.  It's a great 
way to get to know other guild members. See you in June. 

 Lou Pennock 

Retreats 

Door Prizes 
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Thank you to all who brought goodies to share at the May 
meeting.  I'm sorry I missed it.   June is our potluck.  Here 
are suggestions on what to bring. If your last name begins 
with:                       

  A - G = deserts 

 H - P = main dish 

  Q - Z = salad or appetizer  

Hope to see you all there. 

 Lou Pennock 

Refreshments 

BRENDA CASTER  6/1 

FRANCINE NADEY 6/5 

NANCY PECHERSKY 6/6 

CHERIE BROWN  6/6 

DAWNELL MUECKE 6/6 

DEBORAH BOYD  6/6 

LEE MOSTELLER  6/6 

JOAN WARCZAKOWSKI 6/8 

LIZ SCHMIDT  6/9 

CANDICE DALTON 6/9 

JACKIE KOENIG  6/10 

KAREN MCCARTY  6/14 

BETTY ALOFS  6/14 

JUDY BYRNE  6/14 

FRANCESCA WILLIAMS 6/15 

PEGGY QUISENG  6/15 

SUSIE JOHNSON  6/17 

MARILYNN HERSEY 6/17 

REGGIE GROSS  6/21 

MARTHA BERNTSEN 6/21 

JANICE LA GRONE 7/1 

JONELL D'ADDARIO 7/2 

CORKY KUHLMAN 7/7 

PAULA SHULTS  7/9 

MARY BROTHERS  7/12 

SUSAN MUGG  7/14 

PATRICIA FULLER 7/14 

JANICE NUTE  7/14 

ELIZABETH BROOKINS 7/15 

PAT KIKENDALL  7/18 

DEBBIE TAIT  7/23 

JULIE MOYA  7/24 

MARY SCHROEPFER 7/30 

SHELLY GRAGG  8/2 

KAY LETTINGTON 8/4 

YVONNE GAGNE  8/4 

SANDRA MCCULLOUGH 8/5 

SUSAN CORNELIUS 8/10 

MYRL BIVENS  8/13 

ANITA ZUBLIN  8/17 

Summer Birthdays! 



 

 

Friendship Quilters  
4th of  July Quilt Show 

Quilt Name _______________________________________________ 

Pieced by _________________________________________________ 

Quilted by ________________________________________________ 

Telephone number _________________________________________ 

 
_________________________________________________________  

DO NOT WRITE IN THIS SPACE 

 
 

___________________________________________________________ 

July 4th Quilt Show 

Hi Ladies, 

 Please fill this form out for your quilts in the July 4th Quilt Show. Bring your quilts at the June meeting, if not then; tell us when you are 
delivering your quilts. 

 There are four ribbons (with four prizes), Overall Favorite Quilt, Most Patriot, Most Humorous, and Second Overall Favorite. 

If you would like to vend or demonstrate a technique please let us know. We need help Friday July 3rd from 4pm-6pm. We also need volun-
teers during the show for white gloving and counting votes. 

Thanks for your time and help with this community effort for Poway. Contact Peggy Martin at 484-1412 or Mary Tabar at 592-8828.  
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

FRIENDSHIP QUILTERS OF SAN DIEGO 

 

Date: __________________                         Application Year:   2009/2010 

Name (please print): ___________________________       New / Renew (please circle) 

Address: ________________________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________________ State: _______  Zip code: ________-_______ 

Telephone: ________________________ Birthday (Month & Day) __________________ 

Living Treasure: 75 or older    ____ yes    (Membership form required, fee waived) 

Newsletter – Please circle one (default is for Online copy):  Online / Mailed 

E-Mail (print clearly): ______________________________________________________ 

Dues amount: $25.00 Make check payable to: Friendship Quilters 

   Bring completed form and dues to next meeting or mail to: 

   Friendship Quilters, PO Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074-1174 
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Many thanks to these merchants who generously donated 
items for our AUCTION DOOR PRIZES:   

1) The San Diego Watch Man (Repairs and more.). 13434 Po-
way Rd. 

2) Jamba Juice.  13491 Poway Rd. 

3) Ultra Star Cinemas. 13475 Poway Rd. 

4) Ryan Wendy Hair Designs. 12636 Poway Rd. #8 

5) Town and Country Veterinary Hospital. 13027 Poway Rd. 

6) Breathe Fitness For Women. 13864 Poway Rd. 

7) LA Fitness. 12648 Poway Rd. 

8) Golden Spoon Frozen Yogurt. 12624 Poway Rd. 

 OR Rancho Bernardo Rd. in Mercado Centre  

 OR R.P.Q. 13215 Black Mt. Rd. 

9) The Incredible Cafe. 11828 Rancho Bernardo Rd. 

in Mercado Centre. 

10) Cafe Merlot. 13330 Paseo del Verano Norte, Rancho 
Bernardo Winery 

11) Miss. Ellie’s Country Lace. Women’s Apparel, Quilting 
items.  13330 Paseo del Verano Norte, Rancho Bernardo Win-
ery 

12) Casa del Verano. Mexican Imports. 13330 Paseo del 
Verano Norte, Rancho Bernardo Winery 

13) Dixieline ProBuild. 13345 Poway Rd. 300 Paint Sticks =  
300 Paddle Handles! 

Thank you again for supporting our guild! 

Kathi Doleshal and Rebecca Lighthill 

Auction Door Prize Donations 
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Getting to Know You  
(submitted by Susan Axelrod) 

Ten years ago, when a friend told her she 
would teach her how to make a quilt, Pearl 
Aiello began her quilting passion.  This hobby 
has given her much satisfaction and has intro-
duced her to many good friends.  Belonging to 
a quilting group for the past 9 years has 
helped her in many ways.  When she is stuck 
on something, she’ll ask her quilting friends to 
help her get going again.  This small group 
always shares opinions and solutions to prob-

lems from the easiest to the toughest and everyone has a fun time.  
Pearl likes mixed quilting styles but usually makes traditional 
quilts.  She enjoys making baby quilts as a special way to welcome 
the new babies to the family.  Her favorite quilting invention is 
the rotary cutter.  While working on her sewing projects, she 
sometimes listens to music in the background, other times she 
likes it quiet.  Pearl’s advice to beginning quilters is to pay atten-
tion to each step and read all the directions.  Pearl says, “It isn’t 
as hard as it looks”.  

 

Approved 2009-2010 Budget 



 

 

June 5 - 7:  Central Coast Quilt Shop Tour.  Eleven shops and lots of prizes.  See www.centralcoastquiltshops.com for more information.  

Jun 6: San Diego Quilt Show Entry Deadline - www.sandiegoquiltshow.com. 

Jun 12 - Jul 5: 2009 San Diego County Fair, “Music Mania”, Del Mar Fairgrounds.  Closed two Mondays, June 15 and 22. http://
www.sdfair.com/fair/ 

Jun 13 - 14: Santa Monica Quilt Guild presents “Explorations 2009”, a quilt exhibition of traditional and contemporary works. Located at 
Loyola Marymount University in Westchester. www.santamonicaquiltguild.org. 

Jul 4: Friendship Quilters of San Diego’s Annual Fourth of July Quilt Show in Templar Hall at Old Poway Park, 14134 Midland Road.  Come 
out and join us from 10AM to 4PM and enjoy Poway’s “Old Fashioned Fourth of July”.  Free admission! 

Jul 24 - 26: International Quilt Festival, Long Beach - Long Beach Convention and Entertainment Center. quilts.com/home/shows. 

Sep 5 - 6: Busy Bears Quilt Guild of Big Bear Lake Mountain Treasures XXI 2009 Quilt Show; Weekend; Big Bear Middle School 41275 Big 
Bear Blvd., Big Bear Lake, Ca. 92315 Sat. 10-5 Sun. 10-4 Admission - $5.00 Children under 12 Free Boutique, Exhibit Quilts, Vendors, Wear-
able Art, Door Prizes For More Information call: Sharon 909 844-4545 or Bonnie 909 866-3906 
Email Contact: bbcquilter@yahoo.com 

Sep 17 - 19: San Diego Quilt Show – San Diego Convention Center. www.sandiegoquiltshow.com. 

Calendar of Events 
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S R E V E R S E A P P L I Q U E 

U K Y C E Q E T A L P M E T B C 

N A C T G N I T T A B L U L R O 

B R I O E C C W P Y Z R O A U Q 

O M W E L H Y I B P A C Z P R U 

N I D C W B N Q R Z K Y C P E B 

N L S O U E N B C B Q P Q L T N 

E O R P A M B O P U A Q U I T I 

T K A P B A L Q I U E F I Q U B 

S E P T C R B L E T B W L U C A 

U L N K L F T R C P A Z T E Y C 

E N I L N T M S I O E D I U R G 

S N B Z Y L E B N C T P N B A O 

G N I D N I B S G B L O G U T L 

P I A L B U M Q U I L T B I O C 

I T L I U Q P I H S D N E I R F 

O T N U P A R T B O R D E R S B 

 ROTARY CUTTER LOG CABIN  SUNBONNET SUE REVERSE APP LIQUE  
 BATTING  NEEDLE  CRAZY QUILT  TRAPUNTO  
 PATCHWORK  QUILT FRAME  APPLIQUE  ALBUM QUILT  
 BACKING  PIECING  QUILTING BEE BINDING   
 TEMPLATE  FABRIC  PINEAPPLE  BLOCK    
 BORDER  MITER   SET      
 FRIENDSHIP QUILT  FOUNDATION BLOCK 
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 Professional Longarm Quilting Service

   Linda Card

(760) 787-9709
ramona-quilter@cox.net

You’ve got to dream BIG

Remember to frequent the 
individuals and businesses 
that advertise in our 
newsletter and be sure to 
thank them for their sup-
port of our Guild. 
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Next General Meeting 

June 8, 2009 
� Name Tag 

� Refreshments  to Share 

� Your Mug 

� Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

� Donations for the Guild Store (on hold for now) 

� Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego will meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School in June 

Friendship Quilters Guild of San Diego is a non profit corpora-
tion organized to educate the community and to promote in-
terest in all forms of quilting.  General Guild meetings are held 
the second Monday of the month.  Please check each month’s 
newsletter for up-to-date location information. 

Annual membership is $25 from June 1 through May 31 of the 
following year.  At the January meeting, membership dues are 
reduced to $15 for the remainder of our fiscal year.  Members 
who are unable to attend the meetings or enjoy the benefits of 
regular membership may pay $10 per year for a “Newsletter-
only” membership and pay the guest fee of $5 per meeting on 
the occasions when they are able to attend a meeting. 

More information is available on our website at 
www.friendshipquilterssd.org.  

The Patchwork Post is published monthly for members and 
neighboring guilds.  Comments and articles are always wel-
come and may be mailed to the Newsletter Editor, Friendship 
Quilters, PO Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074 or sent to keen-
er80@cox.net.  Deadline for submissions is the Friday follow-
ing the general meeting. 

To advertise in the Patchwork Post, contact the Advertising 
Chair at keener80@cox.net. 

Articles in this newsletter may be reprinted if proper credit is 
given.  Copyrighted artwork may not be reprinted without 
written permission of the artist. 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 
P.O. Box 1174 
Poway, CA 92074-1174  

14614 Garden Road 
Poway, CA 
858-748-0230 


